Chancellors and Presidents,

Earlier this morning, the Economic and Revenue Forecast Council adopted the September Revenue Forecast, significantly decreasing revenue projections for the current fiscal year and for the 2011-13 biennium.  The economic recovery that began a few quarters ago has slowed to a near halt.  As a result, state tax revenues are not rebounding as quickly as previously projected.

The updated forecast has resulted in a $520 million negative ending balance in the State General Fund for the current fiscal year.  The Governor is required under the Budget and Accounting Act to reduce all agencies’ general fund appropriations by the same percentage to address a negative fund balance.  The Office of Financial Management has not yet released agency-specific reductions.  As soon as we receive the dollar amount for our system from OFM, Denise Graham will send out the reduction targets by college.  We expect these numbers late this evening or Friday morning.  

We estimate that the percentage reductions will be about 6.3% (when calculated on the CTC system’s share of GF-State Appropriations for the full year).  This cut level would go beyond the Maintenance of Effort (MOE) requirement tied to the receipt of federal stimulus funds (about 3.6% of our total state appropriations).  A few weeks ago we had confidence that the Legislature and the Governor would make adjustments in the 2011 supplemental budget to meet the MOE requirement.  We now question whether they will be able to balance the state budget without violating these limits.  As a result, I STRONGLY urge you to assume that the Governor’s across-the-board reductions will hold up as the level of reduction for FY 2011.  If the Legislature lowers the reduction to the federal MOE level in the supplemental budget, then we will ask you to code some expenditures back to State General Fund.  

The September forecast increases the total budget shortfall projected through the 2011-13 biennium to $4.5 billion, from a prior projection of $3.3 billion.  Persistent high unemployment, low consumer confidence, possible voter approval of several initiatives on the November ballot, and a host of other factors could further deteriorate the State budget.  Therefore, we also believe that budget reductions in the 2011-13 biennium could exceed the 10% exercise that we passed along to you from the Office of Financial Management (OFM).  We still need to complete the survey and describe the impacts of a 10% cut to be responsive to OFM and the Governor.  It would be prudent, however, to plan for deeper cuts in the event the actual reductions in the final 2011-13 budget are higher.

In summary, please manage to the reductions we send you (tonight or tomorrow) and assume at least this level of reduction will hold up through legislative deliberations.  Also, please continue to fill out and submit your budget reduction impact surveys that were sent to you last week.  It is critical we tell our story with as much detail as we can based on what we know today.

I understand how difficult these last twenty-two months have been.  The series of budget reductions while faced with record student demand has been challenging, to say the least – and at the same time so professionally handled.  Please express this understanding and appreciation to your campus communities.  I wish you the best as we continue in these difficult times.

Charlie Earl

Cc: State Board Members

